August 28, 1944.

Mr. Dee Errickson, Athletic Director,
Washburn Municipal University,
Topeka, Kansas, |

Dear Dees

T am glad to have your letter of the 24th instant.

I have one date in our Big 9ix that is not closed as
yet due to a slip-up in our schedule meking. As soon as
this is closed, in the very near future, I will take up

with you the matter of dates.

~ As 1 stated to you in Topeka, T will be very happy %o
arrance a nome and home schedule with Weshburne

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Bducation,
Varsity Basketball Coach.




